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FISCAL NOTE, 81ST LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

April 16, 2009

TO: Honorable Burt R. Solomons, Chair, House Committee on State Affairs 

FROM: John S. O'Brien, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: HB276 by Zerwas (Relating to the requirement that state agencies report the cost of services 
and benefits provided to unlawful immigrants.), As Introduced

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would require each state agency to include in its annual report information on the cost of 
services and benefits provided to unlawfully present immigrants.

An agency would be allowed to determine an recipient's immigration status by: asking each recipient 
of a service or benefit whether the individual is an unlawfully present immigrant, unless prohibited by 
other law; considering statements and other information provided by the recipient of a service or 
benefit that identifies the recipient as an unlawfully present immigrant, including place of birth, 
registration with the Social Security Administration to the extent that information may be lawfully 
obtained, and work history; or using a statistical method developed by the agency if it is not practical 
for the agency to directly determine whether each recipient of a service or benefit is an unlawfully 
present immigrant.

Each state agency would submit the information to the lieutenant governor, speaker of the house of 
representatives, and members of the legislature.

The bill would take effect September 1, 2009 and would apply only in relation to an application for a 
service or benefit that is made on or after that date.

No fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies:

LBB Staff: JOB, KJG, SD, PJK
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